RESOLUTION NO. 23-03

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SHERIDAN, ARKANSAS APPOINTING MEMBERS TO THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE; PROVIDING FOR AN EFFECTIVE DATE; AND FOR OTHER PURPOSES.

WHEREAS, the City Council of Sheridan determined that it was in the best interest of the health; safety and welfare of the residents of Sheridan, AR to establish the Public Safety Committee for the purpose of advising and recommending to the City Council plans, suggestions and recommendations for the improvement and modification of Public Safety in the City of Sheridan; and

WHEREAS, Betty Cook, Bill Crossley, and David Damron has expressed an interest to remain as a members of the Public Safety Committee; and

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF SHERIDAN, ARKANSAS, AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1. The meetings of the Public Safety Committee shall be public meetings subject to Arkansas State Law.

SECTION 2. Council members Betty Cook, Bill Crossley, and David Damron have been reappointed to serve as members of the Public Safety Committee for a one year term that will expire in December 2023.

SECTION 3. The above named individuals shall carry out the duties and functions of the Public Safety Committee.

SECTION 4. This Resolution shall be effective immediately upon adoption.

PASSED AND ADOPTED THIS 3rd DAY OF JANUARY, 2023.

Mayor, Cain Nattin

Clerk-Treasurer, Carrie Smith